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By striving to ‘Be the Light’, the community of Saint Clare of Assisi believes that Jesus Christ challenges us to excellence, in a united and caring environment.

BE THE LIGHT
Dates to 

     Remember

9 Aug. Issue 3. Term 3. 2018

St Clare of Assisi Primary School
Conder, ACT

Dear Families,

Last week we learnt the tragic news that Shane Senini, loving father of Blake (Year 5) 
and devoted husband of Kim, passed away suddenly. Shane was a cheerful, fun-loving 
and friendly man who will be missed by all, especially his family.

Our deepest and heartfelt sympathy is for Shane’s family, Kim and Blake, as well as his 
extended family. Please keep Shane and his family in your prayers and thoughts during 
this very sad time and in the coming weeks.

Kim is grateful for the outpouring of support from our school family and the broader 
community. 

I am very thankful, and immensely proud of the professional and caring way in which 
our staff responded to and then supported parents, children and each other. Our 
Community Council and Parent Network (of which Kim has been heavily involved) 
have done a great deal to ensure all families and staff are informed and supported. 
SCA is a blessed community. The Community Council is meeting tonight and will 
discuss ways in which we can further support the family.

We have received offers of support and prayers from more than 100 schools across 
Canberra and Australia. Our Catholic Education Office and Catholic Care have provided 
significant staffing support and the school has been flooded with flowers and cards. 
Churches, politicians, former parents and staff and members of the public have 
extended their support. There are too many people to thank.

I thank each of you for your prayerful support of Kim, Blake and our school community.
Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, 

and let perpetual light shine upon him. 
May he rest in peace. Amen.

A Week of Feast Days
One of the most used, motivating and known sayings of Mary MacKillop is 

“Never see a need without doing something about it. (1871).

Today is the feast of St Mary MacKillop. A simple way to celebrate this day would be 
to discuss the above quote at the family table tonight. If each family were to identify 
one practical thing they could do to help someone in their community, we would all 
wake up to a better world tomorrow.

On Friday we celebrate the life of another woman of great faith, the Patron Saint 
of our school. St Clare of Assisi devoted her life to God, leaving her family and their 
lifestyle behind and following closely in the footsteps of St Francis and his mission. 
Following Francis’ death, Clare continued to work in the Assisi area, in the church 
that Francis ‘rebuilt’ and began her own order called the Poor Clare’s. The Poor Clare 
Sisters still work in Assisi, Italy and around the world.

Everyone is invited to attend our whole school feast day Mass at Holy Family Church 
on Friday at 10.00am.

WEEK 3: FEAST WEEK
Friday, 10th August
•	 St Clare of Assisi Feast Day Mass 

@ HFC

WEEK 5: BOOK WEEK
Tuesday, 21st - Wednesday 22nd August
•	 Book Fair

WEEK 6: SCIENCE WEEK
Tuesday, 28th August
•	 Science Afternoon and Classroom 

Showcase
Friday,  31st August
•	 Fathers Day Activity

WEEK 9: EXTRAVAGANZA WEEK
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First Eucharist
Over the next two weekends many of our Year 4 children will, for the first time, receive Communion, or Eucharist, in 
our Parish. The word “Eucharist” comes from the Greek by way of Latin, and it means “thanksgiving”. As a Parish School 
community we will share in this thanksgiving. We give thanks that we are a community. A community of faithful, blessed 
people. We give thanks for the love of God and for the sacrifice of Jesus which gives us all the promise of eternal life.

We pray this week for the children and their families, and may we all give thanks for the blessings we have.

Athlete’s Foot
Yesterday Holly from Athlete’s Foot Tuggeranong visited our morning assembly. She presented the school with a cheque 
for $1700. For every shoe sold to a SCA member, the school receives $5 commission. Thank you everyone who has 
shopped at Athlete’s Foot this year.

Hats On
Though it’s still cold, the UV is on the increase so we remind you of the School policy regarding exposure to the sun: 
Simply stated, from August until May, there is a ‘No Hat – No Play’ policy. Please also ensure hats are in accordance with 
uniform requirements.

National Principals Gatherings
Last week I was in Adelaide meeting with primary school principals from all over Australia. I represented the ACT as 
a Board representative for the Australian Catholic Primary Principals’ Association (ACPPA) and the Australian Primary 
Principals’ Association (APPA). Our meetings spent time reviewing the latest developments in policy and research across 
the country. Though I missed being at SCA, it was a valuable experience to work with so many school leaders to discuss 
educational matters of importance.

Learning Time
Missing the start of the school day has a real impact on a child. The morning gathering enables us to greet each other 
as a community and celebrate our efforts and special occasions. However, we work hard to have the classes inside and 
learning quickly after the bell rings. Classes are usually inside and ready for learning less than 5 minutes after the bell 
rings.

Those children who are at school before the bell rings (at 8.45am) are usually more settled and focussed in their learning.

It was once said…
“You’re never too old, too wacky, too wild, to pick up a book and read to a child.” ~ Dr Seuss

Blessings to you and your family.

Matt Egan-Richards
Principal

https://www.facebook.com/scaconder/


 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Please keep the following students and their families in your prayers as they prepare to 
celebrate their First Eucharist this weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

First Eucharist 
 

Religious Education 
Be the Light of… Learning 

Engagement, Inquiry, Problem Solving, Technology 
 

Jack Reilly    

Ethan Hagel 

Tristan Mowlam   

Isla Thomas 

Ethan Caffery Caragh  

Celest Jackson 

Liam McMahon   

James Alves 

Hamish Marsic   

Charlie Curry 

Jesse Fordham   

 

 

Koby Murphy 

Ashton Redmond   

Emily Blenkin 

Mitchell Campbell   

Ryan Grant  

Ruby Kisiel    

Mitchell Wise 

Alyssa Hair    

Faye Grant 

Ayla Chick    

Lachlan Lewis 

 

Saint Clare of Assisi Feast Day 
Whole School Mass this Friday 10th August 

10am @ Holy Family Church Gowrie 
ALL WELCOME!  

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This week is a very special time in the school year for us all at SCA. Today we celebrate the Feast of Saint Mary of 
the Cross MacKillop, who is Australia’s first saint, but we celebrate the Feast Day of our school’s patron saint, 
Saint Clare of Assisi, on Friday the 10th of August. St Clare’s Feast Day is actually on the 11th August. 
 
Clare was born in Assisi, Italy, in 1193 to wealthy parents, and was taught to read and write as well as spin yarn 
and do needlework. She had little interest in her luxurious surroundings (she lived in a palace), and influenced by 
her mother's religious devotion, Clare dedicated her life to God at an early age. She also showed early on that 
her calling would involve helping the poor, as she set aside food from her family table to give to the needy on the 
streets. 
 
When Clare was 18, Francis of Assisi came to preach in the church of San Giorgio at Assisi. Inspired by his words, 
Clare asked Francis to help her in dedicating her life to God, and he vowed to do so. Clare's sister Agnes soon 
joined her, and they moved to the Church of San Damiano, recently rebuilt by Francis. Clare became the abbess 
of the San Damiano order soon after and the order known as the ‘Poor Ladies’ later became the Order of St Clare 
or ‘Poor Clares’. 
 
The order became known for its life of abject poverty and committed life of prayer, prayer that Clare used to 
attain worldly victories that are credited with saving Assisi on two occasions. The first involved Clare raising the 
Host up in a window, thereby causing Frederick II's invading troops to fall back. In the second instance, Assisi was 
again under attack. Clare and her nuns prayed for the safety of their town, and a storm swept in and scattered 
the attackers. 
 
Clare cared for Francis toward the end of his life and was with him when he died in 1226. Afterward, despite ill 
health, Clare continued to promote the growth of her order until her death in 1253. In August 1255, Pope 
Alexander IV canonized Clare, and today the Order of St Clare numbers more than 20,000 sisters worldwide, with 
more than 70 countries represented. 
 
Saint Clare is the patron saint of eye disease, goldsmiths, laundry and television! 

Be the Light 

Saint Clare of Assisi Feast Week 2018 
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Kinder Angelin Aneesh, Adam Bickerstaff, Daisy Blenkin, Annabel Carmody,  
Harlow Hargrave, Brooklyn Maxwell

Year 1 Jalen Fisher, Nate Smith

Year 2 Mayson Highmore, Alex Moore

Year 3 Loukas Cheluvappa, Jordan McGurgan, Isabella Morgan, 
Josephine Phelan, Zachary Smith

Year 4

Year 5 Jai Beale, Riley Mill, Noah Pink, Nate Pfitzner, Riley Walsh

Year 6 Isla Edwards, Alex Keen, Siena Kunovec, Emily Olver, Jordan Rezek, 
Jade Rixon, Kyron Shaw

Congratulations to the children who will receive a White Card at Friday morning assembly

WHITE CARDS

Thursday 
9th  Aug

Friday
10th Aug

Monday
13th Aug

Tuesday
14th Aug

Wednesday
15th Aug

Morning E. Mowlam Help Required Help Required Help Required Help Required

Afternoon Help Required Help Required Help Required Help Required Help Required

CANTEEN ROSTER 

YEAR 6 NEWS
Please follow the link for Week 3, Year Six News

https://youtu.be/bbDvE7Fsq5A

LOLLY DAY 
Friday 10th August



TUGGERANONG ATHLETICS

Congratulations to the following students who are going to represent SCA at the upcoming 
Tuggeranong Athletics Carnival on Tuesday 4th September: -

Maya Tong, Layla Cooper, Tahlia Banchit, Kasey Paterson, Zoe Keen, Alyssa Hair, Stephanie 
Nguyen, Tully  DeVoy, Maddison Warren, Kayla Blue, Tanishqa Robinson, Brea Rodgers, 
Phoebe Vassallo, Eden Corby, Hannah DeVoy, Kelsey Ormazabal, Aluel Aleer, Ella  Collins, Kyra  
Szabo, Mia Ciuffetelli, Gemma Hogg, Amy Wiggan, William Gostelow, Oliver Morgan, Remi 
Backhouse, Lachlan Deaham, Noah Hannaford, Mitchell Wise, Jesse Fordham, Jack Reilly, 
Mitchell Campbell, Ryan Moore, Luke  Gray, Sebastian Aparicio, Ashton Miners, Aiden Geddes, 
Nicholas  Clothier, Alexander Keen, Zac Brussow, Jack Gee, Corey Fordham and Jordan Rezek.

Parents please remember to send in the $8 entry fee along with your permission note.

EXTRAVAGANZA
Extravaganza is moving right along now with lunchtime practises and full day rehearsals 

in full flight.  The students and teachers have put in so much effort that the performances 
are sure to be a real treat.  Please come along to one (or all) of the performances.  Tickets 

are available via the Front Office and payment is to be made via Qkr.  Let’s celebrate what’s 
great about the Performing Arts here at SCA!

A reminder to all extravaganza participants that you are able to wear your special t-shirts 
and black clothing to all full day rehearsals.  Remember too that the photo shoot for our 

program is this coming Monday 13th August along with our first full day rehearsal.


